Model A Ford Club of America- Bakersfield Chapter
General Membership Meeting June 3, 2024

The meeting was called to order by Kirk Ritter, club president, at 7:13pm. Kirk led the club in the flag salute. Happy Birthday to Anna Clason, Deniece Jones, Nancy Moran, Gary Smith, Jean Gleim, Sharon Connelly, Milton Marovich and Jordyn Navarro. Happy anniversary to Gary and Yolanda Garcia, Jon and Rebecca King, Eddie and Nancy Moran, Terry and Anne Scott, Erie and Joanne Johnson and Bob and Jean Gleim. 

Board Reports- Secretary- Dennis Patrick made a motion to accept the May 2024 minutes as posted. This was seconded by Paula Poole. All members voted to accept.
Treasurer- Sharon Davis reviewed club finances.  Debbie Launer made a motion to accept the report. This was seconded by Paula Poole. The club voted to accept.
2nd Vice President- June 20 will be Drive your Model A to Dinner event. We will be dining at Rosemary’s Creamery. We will be meeting at 6:30. If anyone wants to attend and has not signed up, please let Debbie Launer know. On July 4 we will be meeting for breakfast at Tina Maries. We will meet at 9:00am. If you would like to join and have not signed up, please let Debbie Launer know. There will not be a meeting in July, so breakfast is your chance to get together with the club. On August 5 we will have our next club meeting. We will be having an ice cream social. The club will supply the bowls and spoons and we all need to bring the ice cream and sundae condiments. September 13-14 will be the All-Ford Show in Orcutt. More to come. Discounted rooms will be available at the Airport Radisson. The CCRG Tour will be starting in Paso Robles on September 30 and runs through October 4. The tour will make its way to Monterey. There will be hotel discounts and Linda will announce more as time gets closer. She will be leaving the registration up till early September.  On October 12 we will be going on an Old Ridge Route tour and then lunch at the Rock House Café. Note your calendars. October 20 will be the Santa Maria Round Up. More to come as we get closer. October 27 will be the President’s Tour. We will be driving to Exeter for antiquing, lunch and touring the many murals throughout the city. 
Member at Large- Vest- Theresa Gadbury was the winner, drive your car was won by Debbie Launer and attendance was won by Joanne Johnson. 
1st Vice President- Sam was not at the meeting this evening so no presentation this month.
CCRG- Linda reported a meeting soon be held to discuss the CCRG in 2026. Some of the clubs are too small to host a CCRG. They were interested to see if the Bakersfield Chapter would be willing to take it on and move our turn up from 2028. Discussions were had possibly having other small clubs help with part of the preparation or hospitality. Linda will take our suggestions back to the board and we will discuss them further at our next meeting. 
Sunshine Report- Dawn reported that Eddie Besenfelder is recovering nicely from his shoulder surgery. Julie Black’s twin sister passed away in April. Erie Johnson passed away unexpectedly. Erie was a long-time club member as well as an active member of the Kernville community. 
See Debbie Launer or Linda Jackson for shirts and vests. 
We discussed whether we would like to install next year’s officers at the November meeting. After much discussion it was decided we will still do this at our holiday party. 
Paula talked about the club trip to Wind Wolves. The trip was nice, as was the weather. Members that attended enjoyed lunch and then listened to the docent’s presentation. Members agreed they were good. Saw wildlife as well and had a nice day. June 2 some of our club members travelled to Woody for breakfast. This was also an enjoyable adventure. 
Chuey’s car show night was nice. Good weather and many club members attended. Dinner at Salty’s was well attended. The Glenville Rodeo and Parade was fun. Those that went stopped for burgers on the way home. A nice day was had by all that attended. 
Gail Harger brought up that there was a car that was owned by a member of the Mojave Model A Club from years ago. It was a special Coupe, and the member still had the car. The Bakersfield and Mojave clubs used to get together back then. Also of note Chuck Yeager was a member of the Mojave club. They are trying to find pictures and information that the Bakersfield club may have. The special Coupe was donated by the aviator’s family to the museum in Edwards so they would like more information if anyone has it. AQ lot of the pilots would work on cars while stationed there and then leave the car for the new men that ended up there as well. It was suggested that those with old Restorer magazines from 1958-1960 might be able to find something. More will be shared as we uncover more information. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:23. Reminder no meeting in July. See you on August 5.




